
 

 

Executive Headteacher: Mr Steve Owen 

29.09.23 

 

School Uniform 

 

Dear Parents/Carers and Members of the School Community, 

 

Following several enquiries around jewellery and PE kit, we felt as a school it would 

be helpful to remind parents/carers of our expectations around uniform as a whole. 

 

Main Uniform 

 

Grey/black trousers/skirts/formal shorts/pinafore 

Red polo shirt 

Red sweatshirt/cardigan 

Grey/black socks/tights 

Black or brown shoes (not trainers) 

 

PE Kit 

 

School sweatshirt 

White polo shirt or T shirt 

Plain black/navy shorts/leggings or joggers 

Trainers 

 

Earrings must be removed for PE lessons. (This will come into effect fully from the 6t 

November) until then we ask you to remove them, or tape them up for your child. 

 

Coat 

 

Please ensure your child comes with a coat -preferably one that is waterproof and 

has a hood. 

 

Jewellery 

 

A limited number of items of jewellery are permitted in school – these include: 

 

A watch (not a Smartwatch) 

Plain stud earrings. 

Jewellery worn for religious reasons. 

 

Please note that no bracelets, rings, necklaces should be worn. 



 

 

Executive Headteacher: Mr Steve Owen 

From 6th November  

All jewellery must be removed for PE; this does include earrings. As we stated in 

earlier communications, if children are unable to remove their earrings, they will not 

be able to fully take part in a PE lesson.  

 

Please ensure that you remove your child’s earrings on their PE days.  

 

Please find below the days of your child’s PE lessons. Any changes to these days will 

be communicated via the Parent App. 

 

Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday 

Class 3 Class 3 Class 7 Class 5 Class 5 

Class 4 Class 4 Class 9 Class 6 Class 8 

Class 9 Class 6 Class 12 Class8 Class 10 

Class 11 Class 7 Class 14 Class 10 Class 11 

Class 14 Class 12   Class 13 

 

Class 13/14 also have swimming across the two terms – school uniform is required for 

this. 

 

This will now be included in the parents and carers part of the school website: 

 

https://www.newbyandscalby.coastandvale.academy/for-parents-and-carers/ 

 

Hair 

 

Please note that long hair needs to be always tied back. This is for Health and Safety 

reasons, as well as for prevention of the spreading of head lice. Hair should be tied 

back with plain hair bands/clips etc. Animal ears and large bright bows should not 

be worn. 

 

Hair should not be dyed. 

 

We hope that this helps to clarify the situation going forward. Any queries please do 

ask. 

 

Kind regards 

 

 

Steve Owen 

Executive Headteacher 

https://www.newbyandscalby.coastandvale.academy/for-parents-and-carers/

